
CABINET – 15 MARCH 2022 
 

ITEM 4 – QUESTIONS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS 
 

 

Questions Cabinet Member 

1. COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’CONNOR 

 

 
In light of the recent fatal crash at The Plain, could the 

Cabinet member let us know what they are doing to make 
meaningful change? This is the second cycle death in 
Oxford as a whole this year. The Plain was ranked the 

second most dangerous intersection in the UK in 2017 and 
hasn’t improved much since. Indeed, there were more 

serious accidents 2015-19 than 2009-15 – 55 to be precise 
according to Crash Map–despite re-designs and tweaks. I 
know that a lot of people felt anxious about cycling on The 

Plain. Even more feel this way now. 
 

COUNCILLOR TIM BEARDER, CABINET MEMBER FOR 
HIGHWAY MANAGEMENT 

 

 


